
Chippewa County Humane Association Board of Director’s Meeting

December 10, 2018

The Monthly Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse. In attendance were board members: Deb Newman, Lori Mueller, Paula Young, Deanna Raeke, Nick Goeman, Shelter Manager Holly Morrison and Christine Myers.  Pam Gibbs and Quincy Chapman was absent.

Members of the Public: None.

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made to approve the secretary’s report by Lori Mueller and seconded by Paula Young.  All consented. Minutes approved.

Treasurer’s Report: The current balance of checking is $395.00, the Money Market is $161,696.00 and savings is $8,836.00.  A motion was made to approve the budget and treasurer's report by Deanna Raeke and seconded by Paula Young.  All present consented.  Report approved.
Shelter Report:  
Standing Committees Updates:

A.  Packer Raffle:  December 2 1018 @ the View - Final Numbers = $2,212 - If you have any leftover tickets get them to Paula ASAP.
B.  Final Numbers for Dog Walk - $5,484
C.  Reminder - January we will be talking about all current and coming up with new ideas for fundraising - so put your thinking caps on.
D.  Newsletter:  Pam would like to start collecting any updates during our monthly meetings that we would like to have put into the newsletter.

New Business:
A.  Animal Bite waivers - Did two two things - One no one under the age of 18 can volunteer and two very clear in the waiver created that they will sign that they need to go to the dr today if they are bitten by one of our animals, if they don’t go to the dr the will be responsible for all their medical care.  Holly will send out the waivers to the board.  We will be establishing volunteer training again, it will be held at a certain time and volunteers must attend this training to be able to volunteer at the shelter

.  
B.  Staff Christmas gift/bonus - Historically we have given them a $25 gift card and a little more for the manager.  We will be doing a $25 chamber's bucks for each
C.  Charge to use constant contact - put on agenda for January.
D.  Treasurer Auditing - It used to be done - and we need to start doing it again.  We will hold a first meeting on how we are going to conduct an audit.  We can also have a backup on our quick books account.  Who is willing to figure this process out - Nick, Lori, Deanna and Deb will get together to figure out the process after the first of the Year.
Old Business:

A.  Purr and Paw - Sponsor Letter with each board member - when do they need to be out and decide who is taking what sponsor.   They should go out in January - The list will get sent out to each of the board members and we will need to pick and choose what business' we want.  Lori will print the letters and we can sign them at our January meeting.  
B.  Budget Approval -  We have a new budget - we won't have the same amount of money to carry over, we are anticipating a $15,000 - if we don’t have that amount to carry over we will be short - if we have more we can look at it again to add in.  A motion was made to pass the budget by Deanna Raeke and seconded by Nick Goeman.   All present consented.  Budget approved.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Paula Young and Quincy Chapman seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 

The next board meeting will be held on Monday, January 14, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q.

Respectfully submitted by Christine Myers, Secretary. 


